On-going Planning Applications 

With regard to the application to erect two industrial buildings at the Kegworth Station Yard, Station Terrace, following consultant's counter  arguments for the proposal, the County Council has withdrawn its objection. (17/00913/FUL refers).

The application by Hardstaff Barriers Ltd to erect a temporary  storage building  has been granted by the Borough Council. (17/01846/FUL refers) 

The application by Kingston Estate to convert a barn for residential use has been granted by the Borough Council. (17/01832/FUL refers).

Future Meetings

Parish Council Meetings commence at 7pm and will take place on 9th January and the 6th March 2018 in the Coronation Room at the Village Hall.  The date of the next AGM and Annual Parish Meeting is Tuesday 8th May 2018.

Your Parish Councillors are:

Gill Aldridge
2 Long Row
01509 672944

Stuart Dale
24 Kegworth Road
01509 672703

David Fairbanks The Old Rectory
07718804066



Kingston Fields

Mark Johnson
51 West Leake Lane
0115 983 0316

Neville Smith
The Old Smithy
01509 670898



Station Road 

Your Parish Clerk is:

 Richard Parrey
61 West Leake Lane 
0115 983 0730 
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Come and sing your heart out for charity
The Soar Valley Singers will be presenting a Christmas Carol Concert on Tuesday 5th December in our Village Hall. The show will start at 7.15 pm and a £2.00 donation to the Rainbows hospice for children and young people would be appreciated. Children are free if accompanied by an adult. Seasonal refreshments will be provided at the interval (coffee, mince pies etc).
Future events

The Parish Council are considering more community events over the coming months such as a pie and pint, a pudding club and a curry night. We would welcome comments and suggestions from villagers as to what entertainment they would like to attend and support.
Statement of Community Involvement
The County Council is seeking comments from residents on its draft  review of the Statement of Community Involvement (SCI). The SCI sets out how the County Council will consult and involve communities in the carrying out of its planning functions. The draft document can be viewed at the County Council's website nottinghamshire.gov.uk   and the closing date for comments is 18th December 2017. 
This is an opportunity for the residents of the Village and Parish to have a voice in the future of our community. Please get involved by visiting the website and adding your comments. 
County Minerals Plan

The County Council are conducting an Issues and Options consultation for the period up to 2036. The consultation documents will be available from 20th November 2017 on the County Council's website nottinghamshire.gov.uk  and the consultation will end on 14th January 2018.
Rushcliffe Local Plan

The Borough Council are consulting residents on their preferred housing sites in selected villages. The nearest site is at Gotham where 100 homes are planned near the bus depot. The online consultation finishes on 27th November 2017 and comments can be made at rushcliffe-consult.objective.co.uk/portal.
Nottinghamshire Fire Service
The Fire and Rescue service is carrying out a public consultation on proposals to introduce mixed and alternative crewing. The aim is to maintain existing resources but crew them more effectively. The full details can be found at opinionresearch.co.uk/nfrs and the closing date for comments is 17th December 2017.
Highways matters
·    County Councillor Andrew Brown has been made aware of the lack of drainage and the poor state of the pavement alongside Gotham Road.
·    The County Council's Accident Investigation Unit is drawing up proposals to improve safety at New Kingston crossroads. 

·    The inter-active sign warning drivers approaching the crossroads from Gotham to slow down is no longer working. This is because the wind turbine and solar panel have been stolen. The County Council is aware of this.
Environmental matters
· The work required on the trees around The Green has been completed. The contractor has been asked to return on an annual basis to keep the trees in good shape.
·     A grant for the new dog bag holder and bin in the Wossock Lane/West Leake Lane area is being investigated. 

·    The books in the bus shelter on The Green are available to borrow free of charge. Thanks go to Janice Avery  for keeping the books in good order.
·    Florescent strips will be fixed to the black bollards on The Green.
Village Hall Car Park

The Parish Council is planning to re-felt the roof of the salt store. There is a good supply of salt, so no more will be ordered at present.
Broadband Performance

An electricity supply has been connected to a new cabinet at New Kingston crossroads. Hopefully, this means that residents in the area will receive superfast broadband in the near future.
Laptop and scanner

Thanks to a grant to enable the Parish Council to be more transparent in what it does, a scanner and laptop has been received. 
Chairman's Chatter
The theme emanating from both the County and Borough Councils recently seems to be that of development of housing, and therefore sites must be identified to accommodate the numbers required. One such sight is within Gotham, so the urban sprawl has started.

It is your opportunity to have your say, you can do this by visiting the County Council website and putting in comments on the draft review of SCI (see above) or asking a Parish Councillor.

All contact details can be found on the Kingston PC website, which has links to both the Borough and County Councils.

Finally, as this will be the last newsletter before Christmas, I would like offer you our best wishes for the festive season on behalf of all your Parish Councillors.

